
REMEMBERING

Leo Pedersen
November 18, 1933 - January 19, 2023

Tribute from Nunes-Pottinger Funeral Service & Crematorium Ltd.

The Nunes-Pottinger Funeral Service & Crematorium Staff send our condolences to family and

friends.

Tribute from Paul and Barbara Eby

Relation: Longtime Friends

We were so sorry to hear of Leo's and Roma's passing. They were both very dear to us. We treasure

a quilt Roma made for us and of course Leo's hand-carved signs hang proudly at our home. Most of

all we will remember them walking hand in hand wherever they went. Our condolences to the whole

family.

Tribute from Mike and Denise Schiffer

Relation: Friends of Dad and Mom's.

Leo and Roma were such a friendly, kind couple.  We enjoyed hearing stories when they got together

with Dad.  Dad always looked forward to his visits with the Pedersen and Silbernagels.  Many

condolences.

Tribute from Nieves and Greg Windley-Smith

Relation: Family friend 

Greg and I were so fortunate to get to know you Mr. Petersen when you live near us. I always admired

your dedication to stay healthy, and stay fit by going for your regular walks everyday. You never failed

to stop and chat with me whenever you saw me outside working on any of your walks. I sure miss

those days. The best memories I have of you is when Audrey and I came to visit you and your wife in

Sunny Bank. You were holding your wife's hands and just enjoying your time together and so content.

Rest in Peace with your wife in paradise. You are both forever in our hearts. Our deepest condolences

to you Audrey, Mark and to your whole family.

Tribute from Dorothy Taylor

Relation: Long time friend of Audrey  and Mark !

So sorry for your loss, Audrey.

Now your MOM and DAD can look after you. Just their bodies are no more and their spirits are with

you at all times!



Tribute from John &amp; Lynn Bremmer

Relation: friends

Hi Audrey and Family

we are a little slow and just found out about Leo and Roma.  We have known them for many years and

always enjoyed hearing about their ventures. 

They were wonderful volunteers for IBHS and always had something to giggle about.

They house/dog sat for us on when we went on one of volunteer ventures and it was good to come

back with the house in better shape than when we left.  They were always kind and helpful and will be

missed by the community and their many friends.


